
June 26, 2025
CELEBRATION OF THE NATIONAL UNITY DAY AT THE STATE INSTITUTION
“AGRICULTURE ENTREPRENEURSHIP DEVELOPMENT”

THE  HONORABLE  AND  PROUD  PEOPLE  OF  INDEPENDENT  TAJIKISTAN
UNDERSTAND THAT UNITY, PEACE AND STABILITY IN THE COUNTRY ARE
THE MOST SACRED AND PRECIOUS BLESSINGS, THE FOUNDATION OF A
FREE STATE AND THE GUARANTEE OF A DIGNIFIED DAILY LIFE FOR
SOCIETY.

EMOMALI RAHMON

On June 26 this year, a ceremonial meeting was held at the
institution in honor of the National Unity Day, attended by
employees.

The meeting was opened by Deputy Director Boimurod Kurbonzoda,
who  read  a  congratulatory  message  from  the  institution
management. It was also noted that national unity represents
the  highest  manifestation  of  socio-political,  cultural  and
spiritual  development  for  every  nation  and  is  built  upon
cultural values, common elements and unified national-state
aspirations.

Today, the Peace Agreement and National Accord serves as an
example  and  a  source  of  pride  for  us  —  people  who  have
strengthened state independence and made it their goal to
build,  develop  and  prosper  our  beloved  Tajikistan.  This
precious gift was attained through the wise policies of the
Founder of Peace and National Unity, the Leader of the Nation,
President of the Republic of Tajikistan, the esteemed Emomali
Rahmon, and has drawn the entire world attention.

This  sacred  and  fateful  document,  like  a  shining  beacon,
illuminates the path of development for the independent Tajik
state and its people for centuries to come. It obliges all
citizens of our homeland to cherish and protect this great
blessing as the apple of their eye.



The worthy, noble and proud people of our beloved Tajikistan
recognize that unity, peace, stability and tranquility of the
country are the most sacred and valuable blessings, the main
pillar of a free state and the foundation of a dignified life
for society.

May  the  sky  of  our  beloved  Tajikistan,  under  the  wise
leadership  of  the  great  Leader  of  the  Nation,  respected
Emomali Rahmon, remain pure and free. May peace and unity,
harmony and mutual understanding, prosperity, divine grace,
happiness and flourishing forever reign on our ancient land.

Next, the institution employee, Murtazo Haydarzoda, made a
speech about the contributions of the respected Leader of the
Nation,  the  President  of  the  country,  Emomali  Rahmon,  in
achieving  state  independence,  peace,  stability,  unity  and
progress for our beloved homeland.

As  part  of  the  event,  a  documentary  film  was  screened,
reflecting the unity, self-awareness and national identity of
the nation. In conclusion, it was emphasized that today, each
of  us  should  first  and  foremost  express  gratitude  for
independence,  prosperity  and  national  unity.  With  good
intentions, we must exert every effort for further development
of this blessed land and protect it as the apple of our eye.



 


